VILLAGE OF ACME

Box 299, Acme, AB T0M 0A0

Phone: (403)546-3783 Fax: (403)546-3014

Email: cao@acme.ca
Website: www.acme.ca



March 25, 2024

Dear:

Reeve Ken King

As you may know, Acme is in a growth season with new commercial and residential infrastructure coming into our community. As this growth comes, the Village of Acme will use more water than what we have currently been using, and we may exceed our current allocation.

Looking at the Aqua 7 Regional Water Commission Bylaw 2018-1: *Respecting and Governing Fees to be Charged by the Commission and the Governance of Administration of the Commission*, Section 8.10, Acme currently has the smallest allocation at 5.68% of all Aqua 7 members.

We know that each community has an allocation according to Bylaw and based on the current usage of each community, (as determined by the Aqua 7 budget) we noted that there is significant room in each community for growth and additional usage. As the Village of Acme is growing, we will be getting closer to this percentage allocation and as noted above we may exceed our current allocation.

We are writing you to ask if you might consider relinquishing to the Village of Acme a portion of your allocation to help ensure Acme has the necessary water allocation to accommodate the growth of our community.

We look forward to hearing from you on this request and would be willing to meet with your council at any time to give you more information.

V. Bruce McLeod

Mayor, Village of Acme